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TOWNSHIP OF DERRY 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

 
PUBLIC HEARING 

Tuesday, February 22, 2011 
600 Clearwater Road, Hershey, Pennsylvania 17033 

 
CALL TO ORDER 
The February 22, 2011 Public Hearing of the Township of Derry Board of Supervisors 
was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman E. Christopher Abruzzo.   
 
Chairman Abruzzo advised that all public meetings are recorded for providing 
accurate minutes. 
 
ROLL CALL – All present. 

E. Christopher Abruzzo, Chairman  
Sandy A. Ballard 
Kelly C. Fedeli, Vice-Chairman 
Marc A. Moyer, Secretary 
Todd Pagliarulo 
 

Also Present: 
James N. Negley - Township Manager/Township Treasurer 

 Brenda Van Deursen - Recorder 
    
Public Present:  Jason Jean, Rossy Jean 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Public Hearing regarding a request from 204 Hillcrest Group for approval of a PLCB 
license transfer. 
The purpose of the hearing is to receive public testimony regarding a request for 
transfer of License No. R-18795 from Lower Swatara Township, Dauphin County, to its 
restaurant facilities located at 204 Hillcrest Road, Hershey.  
 
Jason Jean, 491 Middletown Road, Hummelstown – Mr. Jean and his wife currently 
operate Vigneto’s Restaurant in the old Memmi’s property.  They are requesting the 
Board to consider the transfer of License No. R-18795 from a Middletown establishment 
to their current restaurant.   
 
Supervisor Moyer asked if 204 Hillcrest Group has ownership interest in any other 
entities.  Mr. Jean answered no. 
 
Supervisor Ballard asked if Mr. Jean and his wife have ownership interest in other 
entities.  Mr. Jean answered no. 
 
Supervisor Fedeli asked what establishment the liquor license is coming from.  Mrs. Jean 
said it would come from Tree House Grill LLC, in Middletown. 
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Chairman Abruzzo asked for the time at which there are no longer any patrons in the 
restaurant.  Mr. Jean said 11:00 p.m. on Fridays and Saturdays.  Sunday through 
Thursday, it would be 10:00 p.m.  In the fall and winter, the hours would be one hour 
less.  The restaurant is run as a BYOB type of an establishment. 
 
Public Comment: 
No one came forward. 
 
Motion:  A motion made by Supervisor Pagliarulo and second by Supervisor Fedeli that 
Resolution No. 1301 approving the request for transfer of Liquor License No. R-18795, is 
hereby approved.  The motion carried, 4-1. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Supervisor Ballard moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:40 p.m.  Chairman Abruzzo 
seconded.  The motion carried, 5-0. 
 
SUBMITTED BY: 
 
 
_______________________________  ___________________________ 
Marc A. Moyer      Brenda Van Deursen 
Township Secretary     Recording Secretary 


